
Christ Episcopal Church, King and Queen Parish   
 Vestry Meeting   

Wednesday September 8, 2021   
 
Present:  Keith Owens, Brad Reeves, Bob Donaldson, Paul Nelson, Laura Rocheleau, Lynn Burton, 

Monty Wright, Dave Hudson, Lynne Redmond, and Karen Owens. 

Present via phone:  John Deatrick  

Not present:  Dottie McCubbin 

 
1. Vestry Member Check In:  Vestry members had time to check in with each other. 

2. Call to Order: Keith Owens called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m. 

3. Prayer:  The meeting opened with a prayer. 

4. Vestry Minutes:  The August 9, 2021 vestry minutes were accepted.  

5. Prayer list:  The vestry meditated on the current prayer list. 

6. Treasurer’s report – Brad Reeves:  The Profit and Loss statement was reviewed.  Some items need 

to be re-characterized to properly reflect the expense. 

7. Junior Warden’s Report – Dave Hudson:  A few items in the rectory did not pass their initial 

inspection, but Dave has remediated and those items have now passed inspection.  The damaged 

shed siding has been replaced.  Weed killer was sprayed around the rectory and driveway.  The 

drains on the hall downspouts have all been attached.  Dave worked on the hall door and the 

magnetic release.  A new dumpster is coming next week, at no charge.  The new commercial 

refrigerator is also coming next week.  There is a new property manager assistant, Tonya, so we 

now have two people to contact re: renting the rectory. 

8. Senior Warden’s Report – Keith Owens:  Fr Ted completed 4 weeks with us, and Fr. Dan is 

coming back for the next 4 weeks.  We are going to lean on these two as much as we can.  There 

are no more interim prospects from the diocese.  Many parishioners received a phishing email 

today which looked like it was from Keith, but it was not from Keith’s email address.  The Sunset 

dinner has been postponed.  We will host a bonfire in the church yard in October. 

9. Announcements:  Monty will be sending out a new Liturgical LEM/lector/greeter schedule for the 

next quarter; it was determined that there will be no more 5th Sunday combined services.   

10. New Business:  Keith is working on a solar proposal to help with our electric bills (church, hall, 

and rectory combined).  Camera for the church:  Keith has talked to an electrician, who has a 

system with cameras and a DVR that we could have installed.  Keith is also working on a cabinet 

for the back pew on the left side of the church.  He will find out the cost of a cabinet, the 

installation and a lock.  We should move the fire extinguisher from the children’s area in the back 

pew on the right side. 

11. The meeting adjourned at 7:18 with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Karen Owens, Registrar 

 


